February 22, 2024

Dear Cherry Creek Options Students and Parents,

I hope this letter finds you healthy and your spring semester is going smoothly! The intention of this letter is to contact all 8th through 11th grade students and parents in order to begin the process for next school year to enroll in Concurrent Enrollment classes at a community college. The classes will be taught at a local Colorado Community College and students can receive both high school credit and college credit.

Along with this letter, you will find an important information guide that will lead you through the process to participate in the concurrent enrollment program through Options. The packet is fairly substantial and contains a step-by-step process to follow.

- <u>For those of you who are NEW to the CE process</u>: Please take a look at the step-by-step process contained in the attached CE application/information guide. Please apply for admission to a community college and take the ACCUPLACER before attending your meeting with me. To be eligible for CE, students must pass at least the English portion OR the math portion of the ACCUPLACER. However, in order to take English courses, the minimum English score must be met. In order to take math courses and some science courses, the minimum math score must be met.
 - o Minimum Accuplacer Scores to Participate in Concurrent Enrollment (only one score is required to be eligible for CE.)
 - English (Next Generation Writing) 246
 - Math (Next Generation Advanced Algebra and Functions) 245
 - Math (Next Generation Quantitative Algebra and Statistics) 230
- For those of you who are already CE students: You will need to schedule a meeting with me. This step needs to be completed once every year. Please use the link provided. We will update paperwork, and discuss progress and goals.
- Everyone Continue Reading Here: Use the following link to sign up to meet with me in order to complete the Concurrent Enrollment Application Process. All necessary paperwork will be provided at this meeting.

I look forward to working with you in this process. CE isn't for everyone, but it does have some amazing benefits.

Sign-Up Genius Link for Concurrent Enrollment Meetings! Required for all students!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040E44A9AE2AA6FC1-47973987-fall

Sincerely,

Jenni Strid

Cherry Creek Options Counselor

jstrid@cherrycreekschools.org

720-554-5708